

March 2019 Rollin' Oldies Newsletter

Cruises, Shows, and Activities

By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley

March

March 15 - Pizza Schmizza, 2602 S. Santiam Hwy, Lebanon, 5pm

March 15, 16, 17 – Portland Roadster Show

March 22 - Oregon Barbeque Co., 1112 S. Main St., Lebanon, 5pm

March 26 - The March Board meeting will be held at Tim and Mary Stockwell's at 6 PM, 37310 Fawn Drive, Lebanon.

March 29 - La Roca, 1727 Hill St. SE, Albany, 5pm

March 30 – The Willamette Valley Street Rods are hosting the 2nd Annual Bowling tournament Saturday, March 30th at 11 AM at Firebirds Lanes, 4303 Center Street NE (off Lancaster), Salem, OR. 10 people will represent the Rollin' Oldies at the bowling tournament. You can still join the team; call Tom Hinckley at 541 926 6564. We can still use bowlers, score keepers, and cheerleaders.

April

April 02 – Rollin' Oldies Car Club General Meeting, 7pm

April 5, 6, 7 – Portland Swap Meet, Portland Expo

May

May 11 – Cascade High School Car Show in Turner.

Friday Night Dinners

Dinners are at 5pm.

March 1......Sizzler, 2146 Santiam Hwy SE, Albany

March 8......Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak Street, Lebanon

March 15......Pizza Schmizza, 2602 S. Santiam Hwy, Lebanon

March 22......Oregon Barbeque Co. 1112 S. Main St., Lebanon

March 29.....La Roca, 1727 Hill St. SE, Albany

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting March 5, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President Dave Faller. The Pledge of Allegiance was given and the birthdays and anniversaries were celebrated with song.

<u>Secretaries Report</u>: Minutes were accepted as summarized. It was decided that the April drawing will be a brown bag Easter theme.

<u>Treasures Report</u>: Kate reported that she had sent out 27 letters to remind members to pay their annual dues. Many sent their dues but additional information was received.

Dwayne and Jean Garrett have sold their Pontiac and moved to Albany to be near their daughter. Their address is 2800 14th Ave SE #213, Albany OR 97322.

Joe and Gale Stogsdill have purchased a 1951 Ford and may be rejoining the club soon.

Kate also reported that the drawings in 2018 made \$699.00 for the club. Miss Piggy made \$30.00 in 2018.

Randy Burnett was awarded a Life Time Membership for 25 years as a member.

<u>Cruise Masters Report</u>: Tom reported that 10 people would represent the Rollin' Oldies at the bowling tournament sponsored by the Willamette Valley Street Rods March 30th at the Firebird Lanes in Salem. You can still join the team. Just call Tom Hinckley for more information.

Dave Faller was awarded the Club participation plaque from the Winter Rod and Speed Show in January.

<u>Friday Night Dinners</u>: There are 5 Fridays in March so we have an extra opportunity to get together with friends.

- --March 1......Sizzler, 2146 Santiam Hwy SE, Albany
- --March 8......Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak Street, Lebanon
- --March 15......Pizza Schmizza, 2602 S. Santiam Hwy, Lebanon
- --March 22......Oregon Barbeque Co. 1112 S. Main St., Lebanon
- --March 29......La Roca, 1727 Hill St. SE, Albany

Web Masters Report: Loren reported that the website is up and running. Additions to the site have been difficult as changing the domain name with Peak has been complicated. Please send your classic car photos and write ups to lhk57@yahoo.com. This is a correction from the most recent membership list. You can also friend him on Face Book with lorenhkuipers.

<u>Hospitality</u>: Linda Meredith was not in attendance as her husband, Randy is not doing well and in the hospital.

John Wood reported that Ray Oelke is still dealing with recovery issues from his most recent heart surgery.

Rodney Gray's father, Ken Gray, passed away. Ken was a long time member of the club. Kate Walter will send a sympathy card from the club.

<u>Historians Report</u>: Dottie thanked Dick Thoma for his great article in the February Newsletter.

Old Business: Dave Claussen ask whether anything was known about the participation plaques from the Winter Rod and Speed Show. Dave Faller will contact Rich Bailey again and find out what the hold-up is.

New Business: Dave told the club that he had received a request from Ellen Kruger for a 1957 Chevy BelAire to take her parents to their 60th anniversary dinner. This make and model car is very special to them. If you know of anyone with this make and model car let Dave Faller know.

In the past we have made a \$100.00 donation to the Blue Angels for their walk-a-thon. Dottie asked if we would be able to do this again. It was moved, seconded and passed to do so.

Dottie also asked whether we would like to pool the year's funds from club participation awards and donate this to a charity. The general consensus is that is essentially what we do at this time.

John and Linda Wood's 1933 Dodge Coupe was chosen to be Car-of-the-Month.

Dave Faller was awarded the Attendance Award of \$20.00.

The March Board meeting will be held at Tim and Mary Stockwell's at 6 PM, 37310 Fawn Drive, Lebanon.

There were two drawing items for the Month of March plus two St Patrick's Day brown bags. The first donated drawing item was a beautiful silver belt buckle with a black stone donated by Don and Ruth Hammer. It was won by Ed Andersen.



The second prize was a flag wall hanging donated by Jim and Linda Stinson. It was won by Jack Davis.



This month's drawing brought in \$75.00 for the club.

There are still opportunities for you to donate items for the drawings. For more information contact Linda Stinson.

The meeting was adjourned by President Dave Faller.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary Linda Stinson.

Rollin' Oldies March Car of the Month John and Linda Wood's 1933 Dodge

We bought our 1933 Dodge Sport Coupe in November of 2007, and since we got it running we have made many "new" changes to it (it seems like our custom cars are never really done).



(on the lift with rear end work underway)

A couple of years ago I stepped up the horsepower in the form of a "new" 340 Mopar engine, but that led to a need for more traction. So this fall I had our neighborhood hot rod shop install a Ford Performance Traction-Loc differential with 4.10 gears and a finned aluminum cover in our car's 8.8 Ford rear end.



(complete with finned aluminum cover)

I'm hoping to take the car to the Woodburn Drag Strip and make of couple of runs this summer to see how the car does.

March Birthdays	
Kate Walter	1
Dan Miner	4
Randy Corrigan	14
Dottie Andersen	24
Neal Hubbard	25
Mel McKinnon	27
Rodney Gray	30
Karen Grant	
March Anniversaries	
Steve & Lorna Sebastian	3
Robert & Carolyn Phillips	6
Ken & Evelyn Gray	14

April Birthdays		
Loren Kuipers	2	
Gale Stogsdill	2	
Kimi Nash	3	
Dallas Womack	13	
David Faller	24	
Joe Stogsdill	24	
Susan Angland	26	
John Wood	26	
Herb Hopper	27	
Linda Wood	28	
Don McCrary	29	
Judy Hopper	30	
April Anniversaries		
Joe & Gale Stogsdill	24	
Junior & Tammy Barker	25	

Rollin' Oldies Officers



President: Dave Faller 541-926-0098



Vice President: Carol Hood



Secretary: Linda Stinson 541-753-2714



Treasurer: Kate Walter 541-928-3767



Historian: Dottie Andersen 541-990-5553



Cruise Master: Tom Hinckley 541-926-6564



Sargent at Arms: Wayne Grant



Web Master: Loren Kuipers



Hospitality: Linda Meredith 541-570-1797



Membership: Sheila Peterson 541-619-9399



Salem Council Rep: Carol Hood 541-926-3467



Newsletter Editor: Lou Dupuis 541-207-3751 7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR 97330

lou_dupuis@yahoo.com